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Since my last report to Council, meetings that I have attended have included
the Executive, Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny, Community Overview
and Scrutiny, Tourism, Cumbria Inward Investment, Parish Councils, and
briefings with Business Unit Heads.

From these meetings I can now update you in my Portfolio area for the period
17 February 2004 to 05 April 2004 as follows:

Penguin Confectionery 
The Business Development Officer has received an e mail from a senior
manager at Penguin Confectionery thanking the Council for the support
provided to the employee's loosing their jobs as a result of the closure.

Members will recall that specialist advisers were made available under
the Employment Alternatives Programme of which the Councils a partner
with Eden and South Lakeland and is managed by the Business
Development Officer.  

In the e mail the Manager explains that whilst the work force were
initially reluctant to use the service, the word got around and eventually
he believes that all the employees affected used the service.

1. Hadrian’s Wall Business Opportunities 31st March 2004
This event was organised jointly between the Council, Cumbria Rural
Enterprise Agency and the Hadrians Wall Tourism Partnership and was
held at the Racecourse.

The objective of the event was to respond to the business development
priorities in the Tourism Action Plan, concerning the need to develop the
tourism product within the Carlisle stretch of the Hadrians Wall corridor.

The day consisted of a series of workshops covering

Delivering a Welcoming Service
Food matters
Marketing Support
Planning
Funding
National Trail and cycle route
Cumbria Farm tourism Initiative 
Setting up a camp and caravan site 

Officers form Environmental Services, Tourism and Planning Services
were involved in delivering workshops.

In addition a number of development organisations sent officers and
stands including:
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Cumbria Chamber of Commerce and Industry
Cumbria Rural Enterprise Agency
DEFRA
Hadrian's Wall Tourism Partnership
Cumbria Farm Tourism Initiative
Rural Planning Facilitation Service
Women's Rural Network
Carlisle College
Cumbria Tourist Board
YHA
Camping and Caravan Club
Brampton Business Centre and Tele Centre
Business Link
ECCP
Horse Holidays in Cumbria
NFU

Over 60 representatives of new and existing businesses attended,
including a number of farmers looking at diversification opportunities.
Each person attending was asked to complete a detail feed back form
which included questions about future development needs. At the time
of writing these have not been fully analysed, however the general feed
back was very positive.

3. Vital Villages Closure
The Countryside Agency has announced the closure of the Vital
Villages programme to new applicants from the 1st April 2004, a year
earlier than anticipated.  This affects the Parish Plan grants,
Community Service grants, Parish Transport grants and the Rural
Transport Partnership grants.

All existing commitments will be honoured which includes the Brampton
and Area Joint Parish Plan allocated £15,000 and the Dalston Parish
Plan allocated £5,000.

Orton Parish Council, Wetheral Parish Council and Stanwix Rural
Parish Council have submitted bids for Parish Plan grants in time for
the 1st April deadline.










